TOWN OF GLASGOW
BUDGET MEETING MINUTES

March 24, 2025

Recorder Jay Ward called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M.

Roll call was taken and a quorum was present. Those in attendance included the following:
Recorder Jay Ward, Town Clerk Natalie Smith, Susan Ward, John Alderson, Mike Szerokman
and Director of Public Works John Qualls. Mayor Fannin arrived late.

A moment of silence was observed and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Before the finalization of the upcoming budget, John Qualls made a request to purchase a new
riding lawn mower, weed eaters and supplies for the spring season. John Alderson made a
motion to purchase a riding mower with a budget of $4000 and to purchase the weed eaters and
supplies from the money saved from the recycling of appliances. Mike Szerokman seconded the
motion. Motion carried.

John Qualls also made a request for two new pumps at the wastewater treatment plant. These
pumps will have better part availability and turn around time on repairs. Recorder Jay Ward
made a motion to purchase the pumps at a cost of $13,000 each. The funds of $26,000 will
come from the Sewer Reserve Account. John Alderson seconded the motion. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Finalization of Budget

Recorder Jay Ward and Town Clerk Natalie Smith reported their budget revisions to the council.
Jay Ward made a motion to cut the check to the Glasgow Fire Department for the donation that
was allocated to them to clear the old budget. Mike Szerokman seconded the motion. Motion

carried.

The council reviewed the General Fund Revenues and Expenditures Summary for the final
approval of the 2025-2026 budget.

Recorder Jay Ward made a motion to approve the 2025-2026 budget. Susan Ward seconded
the motion. Motion passed unanimously.



ADJOURNMENT

Jay Ward made a motion to adjourn the meeting. John Alderson seconded the motion. Motion
carried. The meeting adjourned at 8:09 P.M.
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Mayor Donald Fannin




